
Foreign Secretary condemns military
coup in Sudan

News story

Foreign Secretary Liz Truss has condemned the military coup in Sudan and
called on the military to place the democratic transition back on course.

Foreign Secretary Liz Truss said:

The United Kingdom strongly condemns the military coup in Sudan on
25 October. In 2019, the Sudanese agreed on a unique partnership
between civilians and military in order to steer Sudan’s transition
to full democracy. That partnership delivered huge progress, from
abolishing oppressive laws to economic reforms and the Juba Peace
agreement to help end decades of conflict.

The military’s unilateral actions threaten all of these gains. In
detaining civilian politicians and activists, and unilaterally
amending the 2019 Constitutional Declaration, the military have
undermined the spirit and letter of both that hard-won 2019
compromise, and also the Juba Peace Agreement. The Sudanese people
have taken to the streets in their millions in recent days to
reject these actions. International condemnation has been fast and
widespread.

It is still however possible for Sudan’s transition to get back on
course. The United Kingdom welcomes and supports mediation efforts
and urge the military to engage in a spirit of compromise. We note
the release of four detainees on 4 November, but call for the
immediate and unconditional release of all those detained since 25
October, the restoration of the Constitutional Declaration as a
starting point for dialogue, and for security forces to respect the
right to peaceful protest.

The United Kingdom will continue to support the Sudanese people in
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their demands for freedom, peace and justice. The military have the
opportunity to put the transition back on course; the United
Kingdom urges them to do so now.
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